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Key Dates
Term 1 Week 7
Thursday March 9 - 
Regional Swimming

Term 1 Week 8
Tuesday March 14 – Zone 

Volleyball Bega

Wednesday March 15 - 
Tour of school upgrade for 

former staff

Wednesday March 
15-Tuesday March 21 -

NAPLAN

Term 1 Week 9
Wednesday March 22 - 
Tour of school upgrade 
for former students and 

community

Term 1 - Week 6

A message from the Monaro High School executive
Mobile Phones:
Term 1, 2023 is in full swing at Monaro High School and we would like to thank parents and carers 
for supporting our school rule with no mobile phone use from the first bell of the school day to 
the last bell. Students are more focused in class and interact more in the playground compared to 
schools where mobile phones are in use all day. 
Our new deputy principal has mentioned that out of all the schools she has worked at, Monaro High 
School is the best especially with regards to mobile phones. 

Supporting Learning:
Did you know that there is a positive link between increased 
education and improved health? 
We would like to encourage parents and carers to engage with 
their child about their learning at school. Through the Sentral 
Parent Portal, you can view the assessment tasks for your child 
through Resources, and by then choosing the folder for their 
Year Group.  
We also encourage you to have a look at their bookwork, what 
they are doing in all subjects and talk to them about what they 
are learning. If you are interested in their education, students 
will be more interested. If you would like to discuss your child’s 
learning or wellbeing at school, please reach out to their Year 
Adviser:
Year 7 – Bianca Hines 		  Year 10 – Virginia Vuong
Year 8 – Amanda Bickerdike 	 Year 11 – Kari Ingram
Year 9 – Emily Caldwell 		 Year 12 – Denae Shelton



Movie Makeup Workshop
On Friday February 24, the Year 9/10 Drama class participated 
in a workshop run by Diana Cheetham from Fancy Like. The 
students learnt some of the tricks of the trade for working on 
set and making amazing real-life effects that are used in the 
movies including lacerations, bruises and bullet holes. 

Many thanks to Mrs Roberts for assisting with the workshop and 
Sharon Locker-Lloyd (Regional Industry Education Partnerships) 
who provided this awesome opportunity for our students. 

Wellbeing Week

Week 6 was Student Wellbeing Week for Monaro High School 
with students and staff participating in organised activities held 
during breaks. Student wellbeing is very important to Monaro 
High School, with staff always striving to create teaching and 
learning environments that enable students to be healthy, 
happy, engaged and successful. 

Activities students participated in during the week included 
handball, knitting and crocheting, chess, rock painting, a 
teacher vs student basketball game and a sausage sizzle. 

Thank you to all the staff and students who helped out for 
Student Wellbeing Week. A special thank you to the teachers 
who played in the basketball game against the students (we 
will win next time) and a very special thank you to Debbie 
Thomas our SSO for help with the organisation. 

Welcome BBQ for new families 

Monaro High School held a welcome barbecue for new students 
and their families on Tuesday February 28. 

Mostly Year 7 students, families and many teachers all 
came together for a sausage sizzle, which also included 
BBQ mushrooms and plant-based sausages. It was a lovely 
opportunity for the students and families to ask questions and 
get to know each other and the staff a little better. 
A great time was had by all. Thank you to everyone who 
attended.



My partner got a job in 
Jindabyne last year and after 
loving it so much I decided 
to move at the end of last 
year after teaching in Wagga 
Wagga for 4 years. 

I was born in Wollongong and 
completed my university 

degree there. I am actually a PE teacher but have joined the 
Supported Education faculty and have been loving it so far.  
I ended up coming to Monaro High School when 
I found out Mr Armitage was the principal as 
he was my PE teacher when I was in year 7.  
 

In my spare time you can find me either riding my bike, 
playing AFL or snowboarding during winter. I have a Border 
Collie called Max who is very cheeky and loves to play with 
the garden hose when I am watering my plants.  

 

Montana’s family has been 
visiting the region since the 
1950s to ski and explore the 
Snowy Hydro Scheme. Montana 
grew up in Sydney and travelled 
to Jindabyne every winter 
to ski and compete with the 
Perisher Winter Sports Club.  
 

Having completed high school as a winter student at 
Jindabyne Central School, Montana always felt as if 
Jindabyne was a second home. In 2018 she decided to 
make the move permanent and never looked back. Life 
in Jindabyne offers her the mental and physical space 
she needed to be creative and live an active lifestyle. 

Her hobbies include hiking, skiing, music, art, sewing and 
reading. This is Montana’s first teaching position and she is 
still completing her master’s degree. 

I was born and raised in Moree, 
right at the top of New South 
Wales, and never imagined 
myself down in the cold 
country, but here I am - and 
loving it! It’s so great to be in 
another rural community, but 
this time being so close to the 
beach AND the snow.

I finished my training as a Science and Ag teacher last year, but 
I do have a huge interest in languages, so will be completing a 
Teach English as a Second Language course in Spain during Term 2.  

I am very excited to commence my teaching career here at 
MHS, and I hope to continue forming positive relationships 
with students so that I may help them realise their talents, 
passions and post-school goals.

MHS welcomes new staff Debbie Thomas turns 60
Morning tea was held for Debbie’s 60th birthday on 
February 23. Debbie is a much-loved Student Support 
Officer at Monaro High School. 
Student Support Officers (SSOs) work in schools to enhance 
the wellbeing and learning outcomes of students. I bet 
you can’t guess what her favourite colour is?

NAPLAN
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 
is an annual assessment for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 
9 across Australia.  NAPLAN is made up of tests in the 
4 areas of: reading, writing, conventions of language 
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 
This year NAPLAN is being held from March 15 - 21 and 
it is entirely online. Students are requested to bring 
headphones or ear buds if they own them. 
An information sheet can be found at the back of the 
newsletter and information can also be found on this web 
site https://nap.edu.au/about.

Say ‘cheese’
School Photo Day is coming. 

Tuesday May 9. 
Further details will be provided closer 

to the date. 

Lara Batkin

Montana O’Neill 

Celine Depczynski 



Year 12 SLR Camp 
The camp run by the Bournda Environmental Education 
Centre at Hobart Beach was marked by two very different 
days. 
Bikes and orienteering were a challenge in the torrential 
rain but the students managed to successfully complete 
it. However the ropes and kayaking in beautiful sunshine 
the next day was much more pleasant. The campsite 
was a tad muddy, but was managed by a very competent 
group of student campers. 
Congratulations to all the students and especially to 
Will Dodd who impressed the staff at the Bournda 
Environmental Education Centre. Thank you to Mr Ingram 
and Miss Hines on an enjoyable excursion.

UOW Discovery Day

On Monday February 13, a group of enthusiastic Year 
12 students headed to the coast to participate in the 
University of Wollongong’s Discovery Day. The Discovery 
Day gives Year 12 students the opportunity to experience 
firsthand what a day at University is like.
After checking in to the Surf Leisure Resort and checking 
out the rough surf conditions with a walk on the beach, 
the group headed off to ten pin bowling. There was a 
variety of skill levels on show but everyone had a great 
time. Back at the accommodation the students cooked up 
a group dinner to celebrate Amelia and Nild’s birthdays 
while making friends with the Cowra High kids who were 
there with Mrs Williams (ex-Monaro teacher) and Mr 
Mugridge (ex-Monaro student). 
Tuesday was Valentine’s Day and the group headed to 
campus for breakfast and a welcome to the UOW. All of 
our students had signed up to classes that they may be 
interested in. From Careers in Fitness, Creative Writing, 
Law – You be the Judge, Design, Biomolecular Physics to 
Teaching as a profession. All of the students came away 
from the day with something to talk about. 
Many thanks to Ms Pollard and Mrs Ingram for a successful 
excursion. 

Congratulations, Michael Pevere 
Congratulations to MHS Year 11 student, Michael Pevere 
who was named Sports Person of the year at the Australia 
Day Awards in Cooma 2023 for his excellence in Bocce. 



MHS Girls Basketball team named the 
Eurobodalla Zone Champs

MHS Swimming results

Open Boys and Girls Basketball Merimbula
Our Open Basketball teams travelled to Merimbula to contest 
the Eurobodalla Zone Championships last week. Our boys 
team defeated Bombala in match number one and were 
narrowly defeated by Moruya before placing second in their 
pool. They came up against Zone and eventual Regional 
Champions Bateman’s Bay in the Semi finals, losing the match 
despite holding them to six points in the first half. The boys 
played superbly as a team and can be commended for their 
sportsmanship and conduct on the day. 
Our Girls team took on Bombala High School in Game 1 and 
were victorious after a close tussle with some excellent work 
in the paint from the Adams girls and Bryanna Wittig. In Game 
2 our newer players Hayley, Caitlyn and Willow stepped up 
to help the veterans and defeated Eden progressing to the 
grand final. After another hard fought match and showing 
much improvement throughout the day, the girls won the final 
and were named Eurobodalla Zone Champions. Sam Pevere 
accompanied the teams and provided expert refereeing for 
many of the Zone matches. Big thanks also to Skye and Michael 
who stepped up to assist with officiating. 

Regional Basketball
Open Girls were successful in gaining entry to the Regional 
Basketball Championships in Goulburn representing Eurobodalla 
zone in the final eight for the region. A stellar effort by all 
girls involved! Congratulations to Brianna Wittig, Skye Adams, 
Leanne Adams, Caitlin Clode, Willow Joyce and Hayley Plummer 
for putting in 100% effort and representing MHS proudly. Both 
games played were lost narrowly to well experienced south 
coast teams.  Thank you to Samual Pevere who travelled to 
Goulburn with the Open Girls and assisted with coaching and 
refereeing duties.

MHS Swimming Carnival results are in with Gordon taking out 
first place on 935 points. Gordon is lead by captains Leanne 
Adams, Rhys Cleverly, Amelia Bradley and Addison Cornwell. 
Lawson placed second on 809 points, lead by captains Eloise 
Kanowski, Talon Kelly, Tiana Hansen and Cameron Filtness. 
Kendall came in third with 624 points, lead by captains Anneka 
Miners, Louie Mould, Grace Maxwell and Tom King. Paterson 
placed fourth with 520 points, with 2023 captains Felicity 
Tame, Jordan Williams, Erin Trevanion and Josh Smith. 

Congratulations to Swimming Age Champions for 2023:
Age 12 - Jack Stewart (Paterson) and Nataleigha Moore (Lawson) 
Age 13 - Ethan Adams (Gordon) and Harriet Perea (Paterson)
Age 14 - Nate Stokes (Paterson) and Nevaeh Moore (Lawson)
Age 15 - Charlie Dowton (Kendall) and Skye Adams (Gordon)
Age 16 - Alexi Alcock (Gordon) and Sophie Caldwell (Gordon)
Age 17+ - Charlie Paul (Lawson) and Leanne Adams (Gordon)

On Thursday February 16, an enthusiastic and committed team 
of swimmers headed to Narooma to represent Monaro High 
School at the Eurobodalla Zone Swimming Carnival. All students 
swam very well with 15 of the 19 swimmers qualifying for the 
South Coast Regional Swimming Carnival by placing in the top 
3 of their event. Thank you to Mr Ingram and Mr Harrison for 
marshalling, managing the team and driving the bus. 

Congratulations to the following students and we wish them all 
the best for Dapto on March 9, 2023: 
Ethan Adams, Piper Fallins, Ashton Jamieson, Tyler Lee, 
Nataleigha Moore, Oliver Paul, Harriet Perea, Declan Filtness, 
Eli Hammann, Isabella Peisley, Esther Perea, Nate Stokes, Luke 
Totten, Charlie Dowton and Nevaeh Moore.

Gordon Captains Kendall Captains

Lawson CaptainsPaterson Captains






